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    Thursday 1st October 2020
	Dear Parents and Carers,
Learning from home whilst children are isolating

If your child is isolating at home or a household member has signs of Covid, please see the school website for ideas and activities linked to what your child is learning in school.

https://stockham.eschools.co.uk/web/home_learning

New hot dinner menu

On Monday 5th October we are returning to our hot school lunch menu. If you missed the menu attached to last week’s newsletter, please follow the link to our school website:

https://stockham.eschools.co.uk/web/school_dinners/222884

Reminder:

Term ends Thursday 22nd October at usual finish times for classes.

Inset day on Friday 23rd October.

Friends of Stockham

Halloween

Since Halloween parties and trick or treating may be well, tricky, this year, we really want to give the children something to get involved in this term. We are hoping to hold a Trick or Treat trail on Saturday 31 October from 2:00-6:00 pm. However, to make this possible, we need 15-20 houses to be decorated (to your design), the children will find a letter in your window, so there is no need to be at home for the full period (treats will be given out at school once children have completed the trail, so social distancing is fully adhered to). If you live in the area around school on Stockham Park, Whittington Crescent, Elizabeth Drive, Witan Way areas (basically a not too large area for all members of the school to walk around) and would like to volunteer your house exterior please do let us know as soon as possible by emailing friendsofstockham@gmail.com.

We will only be able to run this event if we get enough houses involved, so please do offer if you can.

PS This is the last Saturday of the half-term holiday

Easy fundraising and Amazon Smile

Raise money for Friends of Stockham for free without leaving your sofa! In the run up to Christmas, and with more of us reliant on online shopping than ever, please consider joining Easyfundraising (https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/panel/). There are hundreds of suppliers covering all sorts of shops, holidays (!), house/car insurance that provide donations to the charity of your choice and even 50p per online shop from Sainsburys.

Friends of Stockham is also registered on Amazon Smile, so if you are a big shopper on Amazon, please do add us if you can…..Every little helps!

Many thanks,

Mrs. Ruth Burbank.





CLASS NEWS
Year F  An exciting week in Foundation as we started learning letter sounds in phonics and
             also had a great first PE lesson! In maths we have been taking a closer look at 
             patterns; continuing and creating some repeating patterns.
Year 1  Year 1 have been working very hard this week, in maths we have been using the
             grown up language of greater than, less than and equal to, we have also been
             learning the symbols; < > and =. In English we have started to look at the story of 
             Dogger, we have been creating our own story maps of the story and discussing the
             different parts of the book. We have also been looking at the history of toys and
             finding out about how you learn about the past.
Year 2  In Year 2 we have been adding single digits to two digit numbers using renaming of 
             ones. We have worked really hard on this tricky task! In English we have been 
             planning and writing our own stories using The King and the Moon story as a guide to 
             help us.
Year 3  In English this week we have been writing physical and character descriptions of Mr 
             Fox to put on WANTED posters. In maths we have been exchanging place value 
             counters to add and subtract ones and tens. In French we have been asking each 
             other how we are and learning different responses.
Year 4  Year 4 have been busy this week innovating the story of how the frog became king of 
             the river.  We have thought about all the different things we could change about the 
             story, story mapped this and we have also turned this into our own written version. 
             Ask us about how we decided to change the story. In maths we have been ordering 
             numbers and rounding them to the nearest 10.  We have loved doing our own 
             watercolour paintings of rivers this week too. 
Year 5  This week we have been looking at the deforestation in geography and the effects 
             humans have on our environment. In maths we have continued to look at place value 
             and in English we have been looking at how writers show that someone is scared in 
             their writing. 
Year 6  This week Year 6 have been exploring punctuation and sentence types in English. In 
             maths, we have been looking at number types and factors. In geography we have 
             been looking at climate zones and we have been continuing with our Hundertwasser 
             art.
Soaring High
This week the following children have earned “Soaring High”:

Year F  Jaime for her great attention to detail, creating some wonderful repeating patterns 
             this week.

             Bella for being a kind and thoughtful friend to everyone in our class and always 
             coming to school with a big smile. 

Year 1  Jacob for using fantastic determination in maths, well done you have really showed
             the adults how well you have listened in the lessons.
             Elizabeth for always showing such a fabulous attitude in the classroom, you are 
             always ready to learn and set a brilliant example to the rest of the class, well done!!

Year 2  Logan for showing more independence and confidence in our RE and art lessons. 
             What a fantastic positive attitude to your learning!

             Lexi F for showing increased listening and for determination to be a good role 
             model for other members of the class.  Well done!

Year 3  Charlotte and Kalinda for great listening in class and superb independent work. 
             Well done!
Year 4  Lola for a beautiful watercolour river painting.  Lola took such care over her artwork 
             and produced a wonderful final piece. 

             Phoebe for having a positive attitude to her work and for always working really 
             hard.  Phoebe can always be relied upon to be doing the right thing and trying her 
             best. Well done! 
Year 5  Ben for showing a fantastic start to the year and using all his learning powers. Well 
             done! 

             Harry for some very well thought out answers in our English lesson.

Year 6  Georgia for being really determined in her maths investigating this week. 

             Alfie Be for trying his best in all his lessons and really persevering with his writing 
             tasks.

Well done everyone!
School Uniform

If you need new uniform please order online or by telephone.  The website is pmgschoolwear.co.uk and the order line is 0800 4046644.

Book bags and PE bags are also available to be purchased from pmgschoolwear.










